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RESOLUTION_~- / ~/ 

CI TY OF LACEY 

-

WHEREAS, a pottion of the residents of the unincorpor­

ated territory contiguous to the City of Lacey surrounding 

Long Lake has expressed a desire that an election be held 

among the qualified voters of said area on the question of 

annexing said area to the City of Lacey and the-creation of 

a community municipal corporation as witnessed by the filing 

of petitions for said election on June 21, 1972, with the City 

of Lacey, and 

WHEREAS, it would be in the best interests and general 

welfare of the City of Lacey that the contiguous unincorporated 

territory surrounding Long Lake and described below; be annexed 

to the City of Lacey and in the best interests of the citizens 

of said unincorporated area that a community municipal corpor­

ation be created and that the City of Lacey pay the cost of an 

election amongst the qualified voters of said area upon said 

issues, and 

WHEREAS, the only general obligation bonded indebted­

ness of the City of Lacey is for fire equipment, which indebted­

ness is approximately equal to the indebtedness to which the 

area proposed to be annexed is subject as a part of Fire District 

No. 3 and, thus, it would not be fair nor equitable to require 

the assumption of said bonded indebtedness, NOW, THEREFORE, 



- -
BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COUNCIL AND MAYOR OF THE CITY 

OF LACEY as fol lows: 

Section 1. That the Board of County Commissioners 

of Thurston County, State of Washington, :i1s hereby requested 

and it is prayed that an election be called by said Board to 

be held among the qualified voters residing within the follow­

ing described property: 

Commencing at a point on the City 1 imit 1 ine of 
the City of Lacey; said point being the southwest 
corner of Lot 28, Wedgewood Manor, Division #1, 
as recorded in Volume 17, Page 22, records of 
Thurston County, Washington; thence southerly 
along the west line of said Lot #28 projected to 
the south margin of the Mullen Road; thence east­
erly along the south boundary of the Mullen Road 
to a point opposite the projection of the east 
line of the Marvin (McAllister) Road thence nor­
therly along the east boundary of the Marvin 
(McAllister) Road to the intersection of the ex­
tended north boundary of the Union Mi 11 Road; 
thence along the north and east boundary of the 
Union Mill Road to the north boundary of State 
Highway 5-1; thence westerly along the north 
margin of State Highway 5-1 to the existing City 
Limit line as described by Parcel #1 in Ordinance 
#288, City of Lacey; thence westerly and southerly 
along the present City of Lacey corporate limit 
line, excluding the Thurston County Fairgrounds 
as required by RCW 35. 13.010, to the point of be­
ginning, 

upon the question of whether said described territory should 

be annexed to the City of Lacey and as part of said annexation 

proposition, that there be submitted to said voters the question 

of whether or not there shall be created simultaneouslywtthsaid 

annexation, a community municipal corporation to serve the area 
, 
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described above and the ele6tion of community counci 1 members 

as provided for in Revised Code of Washington 35.14.010 ·through 

35. 14. 060. 

Section 2. , That the number of voters residing within 

the area proposed to be annexed is as nearly as may be stated, 

656. 

Section 3. That the area proposed to be-annexed shall 

not be required by the City of Lacey to assume the general 

obligation bonded indebtedness of the City of ~acey and~ there­

fore, it shall not be required nor necessary to submit to the 

voters of said area a proposition that the property within the 

area be assessed and taxed to pay for any outstanding indebted­

ness of the City of Lacey contracted prior to or existing at 

the date of annexation. 

Section 4. That the City of Lacey wi 11 pay the cost 

of the annexation election. 

Section 5. That a certified copy of this resolution 

be filed by the City Clerk/Treasurer with the Board of County 

Commissioners of Thurston County, State of Washington, and that 

said Board call an annexation election as provided for herein. 

PASS ED BY THE CI TY COUN CI L this 2f ~day of August, 

1972. 

ATTEST: · MAYOR 

1/? A:,TO FORM: __ 

,~~ 
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